City of Hyattsville Ethics Commission
Tuesday, January 14, 2025 5:00 p.m.

VIRTUAL MEETING MINUTES
In attendance: Michael Horlick (chair), T. Carter Ross (recordkeeper), Katie Siemon, David Sip. Staff: Nate Groenendyk, Quianna Taylor. Regrets: Mark Graham,

1. A quorum was noted and the meeting called to order at 5:01 p.m. by Chair Michael Horlick.

2. Prior Meeting Minutes
Minutes for the meeting of December 10, 2024, were approved on a voice vote.

3. Outstanding Annual Campaign Finance Reports
Clerk Groenendyk noted that the annual report for Carianna Suiter has yet been filed. In discussing how to address the issue, the Commission felt the best approach would be to inform the Board of Supervisors of Elections of all individuals who have outstanding reports from prior election cycles for their information and consideration ahead of the next City elections. The Clerk’s Office will review the list of outstanding reports and draft the letter.

4. New Business
· Clerk Groenendyk outlined the schedule for the 2025 City election, which will be held on May 13, 2025. Five council seats are on the ballot.
· The calendar is:
Jan 14 —	Ethics Commission Meeting; review financial disclosure forms
Feb 5 —	Virtual Candidate Information Session, 6–8 pm
Feb 11 —	Candidate Registration Opens
Mar 1 —	Candidate In-Person Registration Session, 10 am–12 noon
Mar 14 —	Candidate Registration Closes
Mar 17 —	Deadline for Candidates to Withdraw
Mar 18 —	Ethics Commission Reviews Financial Disclosures, 5 pm
Mar 20 —	Mandatory Candidate Training Session, 6–8 pm
Apr 22 —	Ethics Commission Review Initial Campaign Finance Reports, 5 pm
May 6 —	Ethics Commission Second Campaign Finance Reports, 5 pm
May 13 —	Election Day; Ethics Commission Meeting
June 27 —	Third Campaign Finance Reports Due
The Commissioners discussed their availability for the candidate information sessions and determined who could attend which meetings.

5. Adjournment
Absent an unanticipated need, the next Ethics Commission meeting will be held virtually at 5 p.m. on March 18, 2025, to review financial disclosure forms for candidates running in the 2025 City election.

There being no further business, Chair Horlick adjourned the meeting at 5:18 p.m. on a voice vote.
